
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

29th September 2023 - Our “Value for life” is “Truthfulness”.                   

 The value of Truthfulness: "The truth will set you free". John 8:32 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
          
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello  
Dear all,  

As you are aware we have had an Ofsted Inspection team in school this week. As per statutory 

requirements I am unable to share the findings with you at this time, it will take a 30 working days 

process to write the report, it then becomes validated, sent to school to check and then be validated 

again for the public domain. Most importantly the report will be sent to you and on our website as 

soon as we get it. While I can not give information about the gradings and the overall grade, it is 

fair to say I can confirm we have smiles to share. 😊 

 

The staff and myself, would like to thank each and every one of you and the children in our care for 

their open and transparent support and views. Both parent/carer views, pupil views and staff views 

were extremely positive and some of the comments truly touching. Your children conducted 

themselves so well, they shone in so many ways. It was lovely to see the learning and love in our 

classes. Children were certainly growing at the heart of God’s community, 

 

Today is our MacMillian coffee afternoon and it will be my pleasure to report to you on that next 

week I would just like to finish with a huge thank you from myself to the wonderful, hardworking 

and dedicated staff who have been as always gone above and beyond to ensure your children are at 

the centre of all that we do. Mrs Mowbray 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

We are a church school…    

                   “I will give thanks to you Lord, with all my heart” Psalm 9:1   
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Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

 

A week in pictures 

Collective worship 

 

EYFS- St Lucy story 

 

Class 2 :Retell 

 

Class 3- HEART 

Class 4- The Voice of Truth 



 
 

           
 
 

 
       
 
 
 
 
 

Little Saints – Little Saints are holding 

their next get together on Saturday 14th 

October, 11th November and 9th December. 

Come along and enjoy craft, stories and 

snacks older siblings are welcome to come 

and help too.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       Learn, Love and Achieve, together with Jesus         

Thank you for the support shown by our Trust Directors,  

Education officers and CEO during our inspection including                             our link 

Director Maggie Swinson. It means a lot to us all-LDST family together 

       

 

Our Trust’s Prayer 
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love 

grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give 

excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and 

joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, 

so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

 

School Car Park – please can we 

remind you that the school car park is for 

staff and for those parents and carers 

with car park passes.  If you do have a  

need to park on the school car park please 

speak to the school office. The car park 

can be used for Breakfast Club and 

Extended Club drop off and pick up. 

PTA & AGM – Our PTA held the AGM 

last night and discussed lots of new ideas for the 

next few months. We have some exciting events from 

a Monster Ball to a Parent-to-Parent Market to our 

Christmas Fair and of course our famous Wreath 

Making Classes. 

Please keep an eye out for our PTA Events calendar 

which will be updated on a regular basis. 

 

We will be holding our next PTA meeting in the next few 

weeks to discuss more plans and would love to see some 

new faces. A date, time and location will be sent out next 

week. 

 

Mrs Mowbray requested a new HDTV for the Reception 

class and thanks to everyone’s hard work last year we 

were able to provide one which will be installed in the 

next few weeks. 

A huge Thank you to everyone for your continued 

support of our fundraising events for our children and 

school. 

 

 

 

Vacancy Midday Assistant 

(12pm to 1pm) we are now advertising 

for a Midday Assistant, if you are 

interested or know anyone who may be 

interested, please contact Mrs Holcroft 

in the school office on 01925 949404 for 

more details. We would love to include 

you in our Glazebury family. 

MacMillan Coffee Event  - we are holding 

a cake and coffee event in school this afternoon. 

We hope to see you all at 2pm for coffee, cake 

and a chat to help with this worthy cause.  

Thank you for all the lovely kind cake donations 

this morning. 

 

 

 



 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

          
 
 
 

 

 
Glazebury Governors 

Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 

Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 

Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, Jane 

Simons, James Towey. 
 

 

 

 

First Admission to Primary 

School – September 2024 – If your child 

was born between 1st September 2019 and 

31st August 2020, he/she is due to start 

reception class in September 2024.  

The application window has now opened. 

Letters will be sent home regarding the 

procedure.   

Please contact the school office for more 

details.  

The on-line facility will be available from 

Friday 1st September 2023 until midnight 

on Monday 15th January 2024. 

 
 

 

 

 

Applying for Year 7 Place for 

September 2024 Secondary School – If 

your child was born between 1st 

September 2012 and 31st August 2013, 

he/she is due to transfer to secondary 

school in September 2024. 

To apply for a year 7 place for 

September 2024, you will need to register 

your family’s details using the Citizen 

Portal and then complete an online 

application form.  Letters will be sent 

home with details on how to register and 

apply online. 

The online facility for secondary transfer 

admissions will be available from 1st 

September 2023 until midnight on 31st 

October 2023. 

 

Influenza Vaccination – NHS are offering flu vaccinations to all pupils in reception to year 6 

this autumn and winter. The nurse will be visiting our school on 16th October 2023 for the children 

whose parent/carer have completed the consent form online. To sign up or opt out click on the 

following link https://.bwimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu. Information about the vaccination 

programme is available at www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-

posters See attached letter. 

 

 School Uniform – Please can you help by ensuring all your children’s 
belongings are clearly labelled with their name, this will ensure that if 
anything does go missing it can be easily returned to you. 
 

https://.bwimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://.bwimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
http://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters
http://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters
http://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters
http://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters


 
     
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Culcheth High School – Open Evening, Culcheth High School invite year 6 children to 

their Open Evening, which is taking place on Thursday 5th October, registration will be 

from 5.30pm. with Head Teacher presentations at 6.00pm and 6.30pm. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

23rd September – Ethan 

24th September – Sophie 

24th September – Silver Savannah 

 

     H.E.A.R.T      

 

 

Wednesday 4th October - we are holding a special assembly for all our children 

and a Scout leader is coming into school to talk to all our children.  If any children who 

are currently members of Scouts, Beavers, or Cubs we are inviting them to come into 

school in their club uniforms if they wish to do so. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         

Halloween Lakeside Light Trial – A family ticket for free admission for 2 adults and 2 

children has kindly been donated to school. We will be holding a raffle to win this ticket 

and we will be selling raffle tickets at 50p per ticket (PTA funds for our children).       

The raffle will be drawn during our Macmillan Coffee Event on Friday 29th September.   

 
 
 

 

Head Teacher Awads, Personal Development 

Awards and Golden Tickets are rolled over to next week.   

Look out for our wonderful stars in next weeks newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Growing at the heart of God’s community 

 
Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 97.1% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 25th September 2023 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 98.9% 

Mrs Tate- Year 1 attendance 98.8% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 99.2%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 96.5%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 96.7%  

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 90.6%  


